many young people for skills training as we would like. This obviously affects their employment chances since they do not have any qualifications or skills training.
                         Norlin Chisoro
 On Saturday May 4th four members of our committee met with Rev Blessmore Chinhara, in Wolverhampton. He is Missions Director of Zimbabwe Methodist Church. Rev Cleopas Sibanda, chaplain to the Zimbabwe Methodist Fellowship  in the UK, also attended the meeting.  It was a positive and productive meeting at which we discussed MRCH.  It is good to be able to meet with people who have influence of life at the Home.  
Please join us for our AGM
meeting 11am on Saturday 22nd June at Droitwich Methodist Church, we’d love to meet you. We have a bring and share lunch afterwards with time for a chat. Please contact our secretary for details.  

[image: image3.jpg]


[image: image4.jpg]


Would you be interested in joining our committee? We only have 3 meetings a year and always follow it with a bring and share lunch. We are a sociable and friendly group and we’d love to get to know anyone who is interested in joining us in this invaluable work. Please contact the chair for further information.
Thank you to all who have raised funds for the Children in Zimbabwe, their need is still so great. Please continue your marvellous support and could you set up a standing order and/or gift aid your donation?

Contacts

Chair: Carol Banham
64 Saffron Crescent

Tickhill, Doncaster

S Yorkshire

DN11 9RU

carol2021@banham.net  
Secretary: Michael Mapako 
michaelmapako61@hotmail.com
Treasurer: Immanuel Mudzinge
103 Linney Road

Leicester

LE4 0UX

manu.mudzinge@gmail.com 

www.friendsofmatthewrusike.org
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The Friends of Matthew Rusike 

Children’s Home. 

NEWS FROM THE HOME

[image: image5.wmf]Life at MRCH is okay, Despite the situation in our country, the grace of God is really sustaining us. The children are in good health and are managing to have all their basic requirements. Most children went to their foster homes for the Easter holidays but now all the children are back at school. 
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We currently have 10 school boarders and it’s busy at the beginning of term getting everyone back to school, preparation, packing and goodbye hugs.
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The funds from FoMRCH are really taking us far. Thankfully this time around we are able to gain a bit more from the currency through the exchange rate. We are also able to use the US$ you send for other provisions such as medication which requires US$ 
Litta has just purchased some drugs for the children worth US$400 and this is all thanks to the FoMRCH. 
You may remember that Litta receives some drugs for the clinic from the National Phamarcy of Zimbabwe and we have to buy the shortfalls. Unfortunately, for the past few months we have not received anything and we have had to buy even a general painkiller from our funds. 

We have had some new staff  recently. Darlington Mundondo is overseeing the projects now. Stella Shonhiwa is now the teacher in The Early Childhood Centre. I shall try to send photos of them soon.
One of the greenhouses was badly damaged by wind and fire destroyed a chicken shed, killing 200 chickens.

The outdoor play area is in very bad condition now and too dangerous for the children to play on. It all needs a good facelift. It is part of our wish list to have it replaced.
Training for Volunteer Caregivers


In January we went to Mzinyathi to train care givers for the Community Projects. 
We travelled with the Board ChairpersonRev Lin, Lloyd, Rairo, Norlin and myself. We shall be training in Donga Community Centre in a few weeks time.
Rev Blessmore Chinara is guest speaker at our Big Sunday which will be held on June 9th He is such a crowd puller we hope people will come in good numbers. Even if we do not raise as much as other years we pray the event will continue to raise awareness of MRCH both in the Church and other stakeholders.
A level sponsorships
The two A level students P and T are enjoying their school work and they want you to know they will be writing their final National exams in November 2019. They are studying hard and their teachers are really pleased with their behaviour. P is a senior prefect and T is a prefect. They have a strong ambition in life and have written letters to their sponsors,          Zvirinane Matore
Extracts from their letters
I am very glad to write this letter thanking you sincerely for paying my school fees. I am happy because you are opening one of the fundamental rights which is the right to education. A great philosopher said: “you will never be liberated unless you are educated”   PM
“Education is the key to success”. Clearly it shows how important you are in my life. Without your efforts and love I will be someone in life who is useless and ignorant.  TM

A reply from one sponsor on receiving these letters:-

What lovely young people! I guess the Home must be so proud of them.  I had tears in my eyes as I read their letters, how lucky we are in England. I don't think our people realise and appreciate our situation and how many young people in this world do not share our experiences but would love the chance.  I will continue my work for MRCH, how important it is to spread the word as often as possible. 
                                Joan Sanger
What happens when young people reach 18 years old?

The questions are mine, the answers are fromTransitions Officer, Norlin Chisoro
1 Do they receive any support?

Our aim is to follow up young people for 3 years after they leave us but due to economic constraints follow up is minimal now. Ideally young adults are assisted with vocational skills such as motor mechanics, hotel and catering and agriculture etc. They are also helped with bus fare, materials for their training and monthly food packs as they train. Of late, not many young adults have been sent for skills training due to lack of funds.
2 Are they able to stay at the home until they have a job/home to go to?

No they cannot stay after 18 years old. The young people are either released into foster care or reunited with relatives and then they wil look for work.
3 What happens if this doesn’t take place?
Foster placements commence as soon as we find out the child has no traceable relatives. Over the years they become attached to each other. When the time comes for the young person to leave the home the foster families are willing to care for them. So far no child has left without somewhere to go either to relatives or foster families.

If ever this does happen the home will send the young adult for skills training and help them find a job. They will then be helped with food and rent for 3 months and gradually weaned off support.
4 Do many stay in touch and visit occasionally?

Most children have managed to stay in touch but do not visit often. Some individuals come occasionally but the last few years they keep in touch with each other and arrange to visit us in a group.

(MRCH is 15k outside the city & bus fares are a big expense)
5 You have policies to cover these points but what is the reality?

We are well prepared for where young adults go after MRCH, it is not a challenge for us. 

However, follow ups are difficult, we have not been doing it as well as we’d like. Our aim is to have 3 follow ups in the first year of discharge, 2 in the 2nd year and 1 in the 3rd year. This would let us see if the young adults have managed to settle well into the community. However, we have not been able to do this. The Transitions Office has no specific funds and therefore we have not managed to send as 
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